

www.city.milwaukee.gov

Office of the City Clerk

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

October 18, 2010

The Honorable, Mayor Tom Barrett Office of the Mayor City Hall, Room 201 Milwaukee, WI 53202

Dear Mayor Barrett:

On October 12, 2010, I sent the attached letter regarding the failure of Mike Kenney to take his oath of office for his reappointment to Business Improvement District Board #5 within the required time and his reappointment was therefore null and void.

Subsequently, an issue has arisen as to whether Mr. Kenney received the official notice from this Office regarding the requirement to take his oath within the required time. Therefore, I have determined that it would be appropriate to administer the oath, assuming that the notice was not received.

Mr. Kenney took his oath of office for this reappointment on October 18, 2010, and therefore will serve a new three-year term to expire October 18, 2013.

Sincerely,

Ronald D. Leonhardt

City Clerk

Cc: Ethics Board
BID Board #5
File No. 100094
Mike Kenney

Rdl Council/Kenny-oath.doc